Heparin Recall update


Update: Baxter Heparin Sodium Recall
VHA Pharmacy Benefits Management Service and Medical Advisory Panel
Baxter's recall of heparin products now includes all lots of heparin sodium injection:  multiple-dose vials, single dose vials and heparin lock flush products. These products include heparin sodium injection 5000 units/mL 10mL multi-dose vials, heparin sodium injection 10,000 units/mL 4mL multi-dose vials, heparin sodium injection 1000 USP units/mL, 5000 USP units/mL, and 10,000 USP units/mL single-dose vials, and all HEP-LOCK and HEP-LOCK U/P, 10 USP units/mL and 100 USP units/mL vials, both preserved and preservative-free.
It is possible that some of the recalled product may have been dispensed at the patient level for home use. This product should be recalled as well.
This recall does not involve Baxter's heparin pre-mix IV solutions in bags: heparin sodium in 5% dextrose injection and heparin sodium in 0.9% sodium chloride injection.
PBM has verified the current status of alternate heparin sources:

APP:
 Product is available through drop ship using McKesson or direct shipment. They have stock on hand and have no backorders.  APP is still allocating product; if a facility orders excessive amounts, their order will be decreased based on past purchase history.  APP states they have a sufficient quantity of heparin however, they want to ensure they can continue to supply nationwide so the allocation program in place is to prevent stockpiling. Direct order through APP by calling 888-386-1300.
APP has a heparin Q&A document on their web site:
http://www.appdrugs.com/heparin_QandA.aspx 
Facilities and practitioners are reminded to continue monitoring all patients receiving heparin products. Nearly all reported adverse reactions have occurred in three specific areas of product use – renal dialysis, invasive cardiovascular procedures and apheresis procedures. Reported adverse patient reactions have included: stomach pain or discomfort, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, decreased or low blood pressure, chest pain, fast heart rate, dizziness, fainting, unresponsiveness, shortness of breath, the feeling of a strong or rapid heartbeat, drug ineffectiveness, burning sensation, redness or paleness of skin, abnormal sensation of the skin, mouth or lips, flushing, increased sweating, decreased skin sensitivity, headache, feeling unwell, restlessness, watery eyes, throat swelling, thirst, bleeding tendencies and difficulty opening the mouth. Some of these reactions, particularly profound and refractory hypotension, may be severe or life-threatening.
This is an update to the bulletin issued on February 19, 2008. This bulletin can be accessed on the VA Center for Medication Safety website, http://www.pbm.va.gov/VACenterForMedicationSafety-Index.aspx
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